
Cell Phones: As per Board Policy, Elementary students (Grade JK through 

Grade 8) are prohibited from using PEDs for telephone calls or 

texting/messaging. All elementary students requiring home communication 

for emergency purposes must use the telephone system provided in the main 

office. The exception is when authorized school personnel (e.g., teacher, 

principal/vice-principal) have permitted the use of a PED to make a 

telephone call or text/message in the case of urgency or extenuating circumstances. 

End of Day Pick Up:  In accordance with amended parking by-law 2014-

180 for the City of Sault Ste. Marie parking is prohibited on both sides of 

Gibbs Street as it restricts the flow of traffic. It is also a safety concern for 

students who are crossing in front of traffic to reach vehicles parked on the 

opposite side. Parents are not permitted to park on Gibbs Street to drop off 

or pick up students.  

Please be mindful of the flow of traffic, pulling ahead as space allows.  The pick-up will remain a 

single-lane.  A teacher will approach your vehicle to confirm the student(s) being picked up and 

communicate this to the office for the child to be dismissed.  Parents are asked when possible to 

remain in their vehicles at all times and to remember safe distance and masking rules. 

Food Allergies at SMFI:  SMFI is a peanut, nut and fish free school.  Please do not send food 

containing these items.
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